
RCW 70A.15.3090  Order activating authority—Filing—Hearing—
Amendment of order.  If, at the end of ninety days after the 
department issues a report as provided for in RCW 70A.15.3070, to 
appropriate county or counties recommending the activation of an 
authority such county or counties have not performed those actions 
recommended by the department, and the department is still of the 
opinion that the activation of an authority is necessary for the 
prevention, abatement and control of air pollution which exists or is 
likely to exist, then the department may, at its discretion, issue an 
order activating an authority. Such order, a certified copy of which 
shall be filed with the secretary of state, shall specify the 
participating county or counties and the effective date by which the 
authority shall begin to function and exercise its powers. Any 
authority activated by order of the department shall choose the 
members of its board as provided in RCW 70A.15.2000 and begin to 
function in the same manner as if it had been activated by resolutions 
of the county or counties included within its boundaries. The 
department may, upon due notice to all interested parties, conduct a 
hearing in accordance with chapter 42.30 RCW and chapter 34.05 RCW 
within six months after the order was issued to review such order and 
to ascertain if such order is being carried out in good faith. At such 
time the department may amend any such order issued if it is 
determined by the department that such order is being carried out in 
bad faith or the department may take the appropriate action as is 
provided in RCW 70A.15.3110.  [2020 c 20 § 1108; 1987 c 109 § 44; 1969 
ex.s. c 168 § 40; 1967 c 238 § 54. Formerly RCW 70.94.400.]

Purpose—Short title—Construction—Rules—Severability—Captions—
1987 c 109: See notes following RCW 43.21B.001.
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